MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD AT 7.30 P.M. ON WEDNESDAY 15th  

 MARCH 2017 AT WILMCOTE VILLAGE HALL

Present:
Cllr. Ray, Chairman, Cllr. McMillan, Cllr. Stewart, Cllr. Fraser, 

Cllr. Lowis, Cllr. Massey .

Apologies:
District Cllr. Lawton.
Chairman’s Report:

Reflections on 2016/2017

It has been another challenging year for Wilmcote Parish Council.  The Parish Council has an important role to play in helping achieve a thriving community.   We have over the year made a positive difference in many areas such as improvements to the children’s play area, providing defibrillators, road safety, parish emergency plan; all these areas are covered in more detail later in this report.

Planning applications is an area that is becoming more complex in ensuring compliance with all the planning policies and protecting the village rural setting and character within our green belt and conservation status.  The Stratford District Council Core Strategy is now complete and our Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) will be complete during 2017.  The over-arching planning document is the governments National Planning Policy Framework in which one key principle is that planning should ‘be genuinely plan-led, empowering local people to shape their surroundings…’, it places a great responsibility on parish councils.  

Regarding our NDP, earlier in 2016 we conducted the Regulation 14 formal consultation, following this consultation a few changes were made to the NDP in response to comments received.  The NDP was then submitted to SDC in June 2016 for them to progress.  Due to a small hiccup it became necessary to repeat part of the process.  This was completed and our NDP formally resubmitted to SDC on 15th February 2017.  This process is now targeted to conclude later in 2017.

Effective Communication

Effective communication within the community is important.   Our aim is to reach all residents in the Parish and to achieve this we use various methods of communication, a Parish website (www.wilmcotepc.co.uk), the Village Vine, the notice board opposite the village shop and social media.  In special circumstances a leaflet is circulated to each house in the Parish, as an example this method is being used during the development of the NDP.
Effective Governance

Each councillor has an area of responsibility and I would like to thank them all for their hard work, dedication and commitment throughout the year in dealing with the increasing volume of work that the Parish Council has to manage.  Some new councillors joined the council during the year and we have a strong range of skills and experience we need for the challenges ahead. 

Looking Ahead

The NDP will complete during 2017 and become a key part of the planning framework.  Planning applications will then be determined in accordance within the National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF), the Stratford-on-Avon District Council Core Strategy and the NDP. These planning documents that describe the various policies can be viewed on the parish website.  The priorities for the year ahead include improving traffic safety, establishing the defibrillators and training in their use, completing the NDP, updating the parish emergency plan as well as continuing to protect the village rural setting.

Reviews from Lead Councillors: 
Planning - Cllr Christian Lowis

Stratford-on-Avon District Council Core Strategy

The major item of planning interest for Wilmcote in the year 2016/2017 was the Stratford-on-Avon District Core Strategy, this document will guide the development of the Stratford District up to 2031.  As this is now complete the uncertainty surrounding this has gone.  

Planning Applications:

During the year Wilmcote Parish Council has submitted recommendations to Stratford District Council regarding 20 planning applications relating to Wilmcote and Pathlow.  Reponse to planning applications is becoming more complex as these need to be examined against three levels of planning documents: the Governments NPPF, SDC’s Core Strategy and the Parish’s NDP.

Standing Orders -  Cllr Kate Fraser

Standing Orders have been updated to take account of new issues arising during the year, notably the invitation for any resident submitting a planning application to request a pre-application discussion with the council in order that the council provide suggestions as to the planning documents / criteria that the application would need to satisfy.  

The council is also working to streamline the process by which councillors respond to planning applications to ensure feedback is given in a timely manner.
Legal - Cllr Christian Lowis

When Wilmcote Parish Council requires legal advice it is available from Warwickshire and West Midlands Association of Local Councils (WALC).  Using WALC helps to ensure that when legal advice is required the advice is provided as cost effectively as possible.

Willow Wood Play Area – Cllr Karl McMillan

New swings are now installed and fully working and we are commencing a further upgrade programme in the spring starting with a new roundabout.  Other repairs to the site and equipment have been done.

Road Safety Issues - Cllr Louise Stewart, Cllr Denise Massey

Wilmcote School

During the year we received a letter from the head teacher at the school expressing concerns for the safety of children following a number of near misses in which children and parents experienced a near miss caused by vehicles mounting the pavement.  Following this the parish council have had meetings with the highway authority in Warwickshire County Council.

A traffic/speed survey was carried out on Church Road for the period 31/10/16 - 07/11/16.  This showed that the problem is not speed but simply the width of vehicles using the road.
The Parish Council/School have asked for consideration of a Give & Take on Church Road between Manor Drive and Old School Lane with the provision of a footpath on the eastern side, and a widened footpath on the west side outside the School and Church.  Due to the narrow carriageway on Church Road this would not be possible to engineer.  Discussions are continuing to agree measures that can be taken to mitigate the risk to children and parents.
Speed control – Cllr Louise Stewart, Cllr Denise Massey

We continue to progress involvement in a Community Speedwatch scheme; a leaflet was recently circulated to all residents seeking anyone interested to be involved.  Various parish councils have been contacted to see if they are interested to join forces.  This work will be progressed through the next year.
Crime Prevention – Cllr Denise Massey

SDC provided a property marker kit to enable residents to visibly mark their property so that it will be easily recognisable if it is stolen.  A marker kit is available to borrow from the village store or Cllr. Massey.
Defibrillators – Cllr Louise Stewart 

The Wilmcote parish does not have any medical facility, including home-based community first responders, even though it has significant footfall due to leisure and tourism visitors as well as its own population.  The location means that should a serious medical incident occur, ambulance or community first responder response time will be in the region of 15+ minutes. 

In the event of a cardiac arrest, evidence demonstrates that effective oxygenation of the brain needs to be established within the first 5 minutes post cardiac arrest and no longer than 10 minutes. Any delay in initiating cardiopulmonary resuscitation or establishing a normal cardiac rhythm significantly reduces the chances of a successful resuscitation. 

The nearest automated external defibrillators to Wilmcote and Pathlow are located in Stratford-upon-Avon, at least 2 miles away.  Locating 2 defibrillators in the village will support pre-hospital care to residents and visitors in the event of a cardiac arrest. 

At its September 2016 meeting a representative from the West Midlands Ambulance Service (WMAS) gave a presentation and recommended a minimum of 2 defibrillators to be placed within the village.  The Parish Council subsequently agreed to the purchase and installation of AEDs within the parish (one outside the village shop and one outside the Training Shed Pathlow).  Following installation, WMAS has agreed to provide training sessions.

Parish Emergency Plan – Cllr Louise Stewart 

The parish emergency plan exists to provide clarity around how the parish responds to a major incident. It is currently under review and a member of the Local Resilience team will be attending a future meeting to give advice on how our plan fits into the wider resilience plans for the wider council area. 

County and District Councillors’ reports:
County Cllr. Horner provided the following report ahead of the meeting:

In the Spring Budget the Government announced an additional £2 billion grant funding to local authorities for adult social care.  Warwickshire County Council will receive £17.8 million of this money over the next three years.  This sum is in addition to the £134 million currently spent by the County on adult social care.  

Adult social care is often regarded as just care of the elderly.   In fact nationally more than 40% of the adult social care budget is spent on adults aged between 18-64, with 35% being spent on people with learning disabilities alone.  

The County also faces significant cost in caring for vulnerable children and in Warwickshire the fourteen most challenging children cost the County £7 million a year.  This is to place the children in specialist homes of no more than two children in order to given them a stable home life and over time to reintroduce them into mainstream education and jobs.

The Home Office is reminding everyone who will be over 18 years on May 4 to make sure they are registered to vote.  The deadline for registration is Thursday, April 13.  Postal votes are gaining in popularity and if anyone is worried about getting to a polling station on May 4 please get in touch with me and I will ensure you are sent a postal vote registration form.

A new training programme is being offered to small independent retailers and those involved in building town centre partnerships in towns across Warwickshire.  The training is free to those who sign up and, in return, businesses are being asked to dedicate time and commitment in order to improve their business and the wider town centre offer.  The three packages are: Improve Your Business and Town Centre through Collaborative Working; How to Create Your Own Footfall and; Digital Business Skills for Retailers.  The training is being delivered by nationally recognised industry experts in each of these fields.  To find out more and to sign up for the training, details can be found at www.eventbrite.com 
The Warwickshire Multi Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) is now fully operation for both vulnerable adults and for children.  If anybody is at all worried about someone please provide details to Warwickshire MASH by telephoning 01926 414144.  Lines are open from: Monday to Thursday: 8:30am – 5:30pm and Friday: 8:30am – 5:00pm.

No report was available from District Cllr. Lawton.
Issues of particular local importance:



No issues were raised.

Other Matters raised by an Elector of the Parish:



No matters were raised and Cllr. Ray declared 



the meeting closed at 7.45 p.m.  
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